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PRINCIPALôS NEWS 

Good teachers impart good education. Great teachers groom their students to become leaders.  
Ordinary teachers direct us along the right path, but great teachers inspire us to seek our own path.  

They encourage us to discover our talents. 
(Anatole France) 

 
Having just spent two weeks in a cold, wet and often snow covered London I was delighted to return home on 
Tuesday evening. The warm temperatures, the clear blue skies and the amazing colours of the Bahamian 
waters never felt and looked so good. 
 
As I am sure many of you are aware, I was in London attending the international teacher recruitment fairs run 
by the Council of International School (CIS) and Search Associates (Search). These fairs allow a large number 
of schools and teachers to come together in a centralised location for about four days to see if their meeting 
can be mutually beneficial, i.e. the school finds teachers to fill their vacancies and the teachers can find new 
positions. In addition to attending these fairs, I conducted a number of private interviews with candidates who 
applied to us as a result of seeing our advertisement in the Times Educational Supplement (TES). 
 
As is always the case, both of the recruitment fairs were extremely well attended by schools and teachers 
alike. This year the CIS fair took place first and was attended by about 100 international schools and 500 
teachers. This was followed a few days later by the Search fair that had 150 international schools and close to 
700 teachers in attendance. With so many schools, teachers and positions on offer, the atmosphere is often 
intense, as Heads and Principals try to appoint the best teachers and the teachers try to convince the Heads 
and Principals they are the best candidate for the advertised post. 
 
Prior to the commencement of the recruitment fair each school is required to advertise the posts available and 
then candidates request interviews from the Principals at ósign upô. Each Principal is also given a chance to 
ósellô their school by hosting a presentation session. With interviews scheduled from 8.00am until 6.00pm each 
day, it is often easy to spot the ófreshmanô at such events as they sit in the candidate reception area at the end 
of each day, wide eyed and exhausted from the frenetic pace at which the fair takes place. Nevertheless, I will 
admit to falling into bed on a number of occasions by about 8.00pm, totally exhausted from conducting up to 25 
interviews over a ten hour period. 
 
Given our reputation and location, I am sure you will not be surprised to hear that the interest in St Andrewôs 
was strong at both fairs. We also had in excess of 500 applications (for all positions) as a result of our advert in 
the TES. Although, the ópackageô we offer our teachers does not compare to some of the bigger schools, 
particularly those in Asia, a number of teachers told me they were interested in working with us because of the 
sense of community they got from our website and the ambitious plans laid out in our new strategic plan. It was 
amazing to see how many teachers had printed this out from our website and brought it to the interviews. I also 
had a number of teachers tell me that they were interested in working with us because, óthey knew someone, 
who knew someone who had worked at St Andrewôs and loved the experienceô. 
 
Although I was unable to make appointments for all the open positions we have for next year (mainly because 
time beat me) I did make a number of offers that were accepted. Once the paperwork is completed and these 
teachers become óofficialô, I will release more details about who will be joining us in August. As for the rest of 
the positions, I still have hundreds of emails to work through and will be interviewing short-listed candidates by 
SKYPE in the coming weeks. 
 
While in London, I also had a chance to talk with a number of colleagues/friends who are Principals and Heads 
in various parts of the world. It was interesting to swap notes on a number of issues that included the 
CIS/NEASC accreditation process, the growth of the IB programmes and the importance now being given to 
the IB Diploma by universities worldwide. 
 
Dr Glenn Canterford 



FROM THE BUSINESS OFFICE 
Please be reminded that tuition for the third trimester of the 2012/2013 academic year, which commences 
11 March 2013, is due on or before 15 February 2013. 
 
Further, the special assessment fee, please see below for the letter from the Chairman, is due on or 
before 11 March 2013. 
 
Billings have already been mailed.  However, if you have not received your billing you may contact the 
Business Office to inquire on your balance.  Otherwise, you may review the Tuition pages located on the 
Schoolôs website, www.standrewsbahamas.com, under ñAdmissions/Tuitionò. 
  
If your tuition payment is not settled in full by 15 February 2013, the payment of tuition will be 
considered late.   In this instance, your child/childrenôs name(s) will be removed from the class list 
and a re-enrollment fee of $500 per child; as indicated on our Tuition pages on our website; shall 
become due and payable.  

 

In accordance with School policy any balance owing as of 11 March 2013 will result in your child/children 
being removed from classes. 

 

If there is a waiting list for any year level, your childôs name will be placed on the waiting list.  This means that 

school places for existing students in the school will only be guaranteed to those whose fees are paid on or 

before 15 February 2013.  

 

After that, Administration is charged to accept both existing students and new students on the waiting list on 

the basis of payment of tuition.  Once the maximum number of students for the year level is reached, a 

waiting list will be re-established. 
 
If you have any questions please contact the Business Office. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Evanne Archer-Bowe 
Financial Controller 
Email: evanne.bowe@st-andrews.com  
 
NOTE:  The Schoolôs Business Office will be open during the mid-term break.

mailto:evanne.bowe@st-andrews.com


 





Wanted!  Musical Instruments 
Do you have musical instruments that aren't used anymore; hidden in 
back closets, under beds? Please consider donating to St Andrew's 
Secondary School instrumental programme. Woodwind, Brass, String and 
Percussion, old or new, shiny or bruised; we will happily accept all 
donations and put them to good use. 



SECONDARY SCHOOL NEWS 

From the IB Coordinator 

Does Education Have To Be In A Classroom? 
I am sure that you are all aware of my views on experiential learning and lessons that can be learnt outside of 
the regular classroom.  I support the CAS and IB philosophy one hundred percent and believe that it is the best 
preparation for University and beyond. 
 
Yesterday I received an email from a parent that sent óa shiver down my spineô.  The email came in two parts.  
The first being that her daughter Isabelle, who graduated last year from the Diploma, had just received 27 
credits towards her degree.  This represented 90% of a yearôs credits and gave her Sophomore status, also 
ñlightening her load towards graduationò. 
 
The second piece just made me say, wow!!  Her eldest daughter Melanie, who also graduated from St 
Andrewôs, is on the programme óSemester At Seaô.  This programme equips students with the global 
understanding necessary to become future leaders and global citizens. It is offered in academic partnership 
with the University of Virginia, integrates comparative experiential study, interdisciplinary coursework, and 
relevant field labs in multiple countries.  Melanie is presently on a ship that is presently docked in Japan and 
will soon be heading to Shanghai.  As well as having to cope with living on a ship she has experienced ócrazyô 
40ft seas as well as studying 5 classes.  Although this is wonderfully impressive, it is not the item that sent a 
shiver down my spine; it was the following sentence that did; 
 
ñArchbishop Desmond Tutu, Nobel Peace prize winner, is the spiritual mentor on board so she is enjoying 
getting to know him as well as other very ócoolô international mentors.ò 
 
Desmond Tutu is a man that my wife and I both regard incredibly highly.  This admiration has come from the 
work that he has done in South Africa.  Although my wife has met him, I have not and the fact that an ex 
student of ours is getting to know such an important man seems almost unreal.  This made me envious but 
also very proud of Melanie, once again reinforcing what can be achieved when you do things óoutside of the 
boxò. 
 

 
 
Above is a world map of the Semester At Sea world cruise.  Melanie will soon be visiting The Great Wall and 
Forbidden City in China, The Taj Mahal in India and will go on safari in South Africa!  More information can be 
found at www.semesteratsea.org and I recommend that future graduates of St Andrewôs think about taking 
opportunities like this. 
 
I would also like to say a big Thanks you to two groups of Year 12 students.  The first group are those who 
participated in the 5km Susan G Komen walk that took place on 19th January; thanks for your support.  The 
second group are those who came into school last Saturday and helped regenerate the old pond; job well 
done. 

Paul Toomer 

http://www.semesteratsea.org/


 
St Andrewôs shows another way that they are            

óGoing Greenô 
 

As a part of our global issues project regarding sustainability and making a difference in our community, a 
group of us decided to collaborate, as much as possible, towards the renovation of our school pond.  
 
ñThis past Saturday's experience was truly unlike any other I had done before,ò said Alain Reimann.  
 
While getting to know more about the plants and wildlife (including a snake), we clipped roots, cleared a nature 
trail, and covered the pond in concrete. We were also able to clear out mountains of metal and plastic bottles 
from in and around the area of the pond.  
 
All of this could not have been accomplished without all the help provided from the Year 12 CAS volunteers, 
the Middle school Eco-club, Andrew Wilson, an IB Year 13 student, and all the supporting teachers. 
 
We feel as if we really made a change to the St Andrewôs School environment and hope to be able to help our 
school again soon as we finish the project and add pond life on our next adventures. 
 

 
Alain Reimann 

 

 
Andrew Wilson 

 
Xavier Ocon and Brandon Taylor and Lily Scanlan 

 
 



From the Middle School Curriculum Coordinator 

Year 8 Acts of Kindness (AOK) 

Thursday 7th February 2013 
 

ñNo act of kindness, no matter how small, is ever wasted.ò (Aesop) 
 
A Message for Year 8 Parents/Guardians,  
 
All year 8 students will be taking part in a day devoted to Acts of Kindness (AOK) on Thursday 7th February 
2013. During this critical period of adolescent development, the opportunity to perform acts of kindness for 
others allows our middle school students to become more independent, develop confidence and self-worth, 
and recognize the value of helping others in their community. 
 
Students will attend lessons 1 and 2 and then participate in a ótop secretô act of kindness on campus.  After 
break time, students will move to small groups where a teacher-supervisor will guide them in completing an act 
of kindness within the local community.  We will be visiting local organisations such as the Elizabeth Estates 
Orphanage, Thelma Gibson Primary School, Hands for Hunger, the Humane Society, Sandilands Geriatric 
Hospital and Unity House.  This week students will be signing up for AOK groups based on their own interests 
and passions. 
 
Please note that students should wear full and correct PE uniform with white St Andrewôs School  t-shirt.  
Students may wear blue denim jeans as a cool-weather alternative.  Students will have lunch at school and will 
return to school in time for the end of the school day at 3.15 pm. 
 
Please contact Rachael Williams, Middle School Curriculum Coordinator, at rachael.williams@st-andrews.com 
with any questions. 
  
We look forward to working with your child to make a difference in our community. 
 

Rachael Williams 

mailto:rachael.williams@st-andrews.com


From the Middle School Dean 

E =mc² Enrichment Studies Years 9 and 10 
 

Queenôs University, Kingston, Ontario, Canada 
 
St. Andrewôs Middle and Upper School is excited to offer E=mcĮ residence programme 2013. E=mc² residence 
programme, a six-day enrichment programme designed to give highly motivated above average and gifted  
high school students the opportunity to come to Queenôs University for a week to study a subject of their 
choosing at an advanced level. The programme is designed to allow participants the freedom to interact and 
learn in an environment sensitive to their level of development. Students will engage in the total university 
experience, studying on campus, living in residence, eating in the cafeteria and taking part in extra curricular 
activities. Queenôs University is regarded as one of Canadaôs leading universities and has had great success 
with the Enrichment Studies Programmes, SEEDS and E =mc² since 2003.  
 
This innovative residential enrichment programme engages students who come ñseeking challenging 
alternative learning opportunities at an advanced level and do not leave disappointed.ò The programme allows 
students to explore new subject areas, challenge their minds, change routines, check out what university is 
like, meet other interesting people, broaden horizons, experiment with new ideas, arouse curiosity and 
stimulate participants to set high standards for themselves and their academic studies. 
 
Parents and students can view the programmes available to E=MC2 students at  
http://esu.queensu.ca/programs/high-school/emc-residence/course-descriptions/. There are many 
courses offered in the various disciplines including the arts, business, medical sciences, engineering and social 
sciences. 
 
Interested students should complete the application form and submit immediately to Mrs. Dillette, Middle 
School Deanôs Office for consideration to be selected to participate. 
 
E =mc² information is available at http://esu.queensu.ca/  or please contact Mrs. Kathryn Dillette at 
kathryn.dillette@st-andrews.com or telephone the undersigned at 677-7829 extension 249. 
 
 

Year 8 
WEEK WITHOUT WALLS - WWW 

Island School & Cape Eleuthera Institute April 2013 
 

Parents are reminded to please return the permission form to Mrs. Dillette or Mrs. Mary Turner in the 
Business Office not later than February 6th, 2013 with the deposit 

 
 

 
ñSTUDENTS IN THE NEWSò 

 
A hearty congratulations from the Pianist Music School to the following students of St Andrewôs who were 
successful in the December 2012 sitting of the Trinity College, London, Practical Examinations. 
 
 Celina Gomez Grade III Distinction 
 Mikhail Bethel Grade III Merit 
 Racquel Bethel Grade III Merit 
 Nathan Thompson Initial Merit 
 

http://esu.queensu.ca/
mailto:kathryn.dillette@st-andrews.com




PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 

NOTICE! 
The INFANT SCHOOL is a óNut Freeô section of the school! 

We express sincere thanks for your efforts in keeping the Early learning Center ñNut Free.ò However, 
it has become necessary to ensure that all classes in the Infant School (Years 2 to Pre School) 
are nut free.  We do remind and encourage you to ensure that food items containing nut or nut traces 
not be included in lunch or snack items sent to school as we do have a number of students with 
severe allergies to nuts. It is indeed our duty to protect all students from harm while in our care. 

 



Treats from the Vegetable Garden 
 

 
 

Students and teachers had a wonderful time sampling yummy, healthy treats made fresh from our vegetable 
garden. Thank you to Maria Graves for getting the garden growing for the second year. Thank you also to Mrs. 
Glinton and all others whoôve helped with the garden, the taste testing and beginning today é the Farmerôs 
Market! 
 


